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The National Labor Relations Board (NLRB) on December 23 announced 
that it has agreed to postpone the effective date of its new notice-posting 
rule from January 31 until April 30, 2012. The NLRB's website notice said 
that the postponement "would facilitate the resolution of the legal 
challenges that have been filed with respect to the rule." 

The rule is being challenged in lawsuits filed in the U.S. District Court for 
the District of Columbia, National Association of Manufacturers v. NLRB, 
D.D.C., No. 11-cv-1629, and the U.S. District Court for the District of South 
Carolina, Chamber of Commerce v. NLRB, D.S.C., No. 11-cv-2516. At a 
December 19 hearing in the D.C. case, Judge Amy Berman Jackson 
asked the NLRB to consider postponing the effective date of the rule, 
saying that the legal issues raised by the parties "deserve more time than 
I've been given." 

The NLRB had issued a final notice-posting rule, which initially was to be 
effective November 14, 2011, then delayed until January 31, 2012, that 
requires employers to post an 11-by-17 inch notice advising employees of 
their rights under the NLRA. Employers that post company personnel 
policies on their internet or intranet sites must post the notice there, as 
well.

For more information or questions, contact Jeffrey T. Johnson of Holland & 
Hart's Labor & Employment Practice Group, 303-295-8019, 
jjohnson@hollandhart.com.

This publication is designed to provide general information on pertinent 
legal topics. The statements made are provided for educational purposes 
only. They do not constitute legal or financial advice nor do they 
necessarily reflect the views of Holland & Hart LLP or any of its attorneys 
other than the author(s). This publication is not intended to create an 
attorney-client relationship between you and Holland & Hart LLP. 
Substantive changes in the law subsequent to the date of this publication 
might affect the analysis or commentary. Similarly, the analysis may differ 
depending on the jurisdiction or circumstances. If you have specific 
questions as to the application of the law to your activities, you should 
seek the advice of your legal counsel.
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